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UPCOMING 
EVENTS

SPORT
MAR 15: Sydney North
Swimming Carnival

WK 8: Harmony Week

MAR 17: School Harmony Day 
Celebration

MAR 19: Swimming Carnival 
Presentation Assembly

TERM 1: Gymnastics for 
Kindergarten and Year 1

WK 9: NAPLAN Online
Practice
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ABOVE: The perfect Year 2 class.    
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Our
OFFICE 
HOURS

are
8.30am – 
3.15pm

MAKE 
A 

PAYMENT

Uniform Shop 
NEW HOURS

Tuesdays 
8:30am-9:30am

Thursdays 
8:30am – 9:30am

SECURITY
HOTLINE

1300 880 
021

CANTEEN 
ONLINE 
ORDER

www.flexi-
schools.com.au

LINK

P&C
MAR 15, 7pm: AGM and
ordinary meeting in Staffroom

What a busy and fun week we have had here at Kariong. 
There is only 3 weeks left of school this term and we 
have lots to look forward to over this period of time. 

Some of these fun activities include the Easter Hat Parade for K-2 
classes, PBL Rewards Day for K-6 and of course the Easter Raffle 
run by our P&C. I would like to thank the P&C fund raising  
committee for organising this event and to all of the parents for 
supporting us here at Kariong Public School.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

TIME TO MEET WITH 
YOUR CHILD’S TEACHER

LINK
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Easter Raffle
The Easter Raffle tickets have been sent home and 
I know from past experiences that our Easter Raffle 
has always been something that we all look  
forward to and enjoy very much. The P&C have 
asked for any donations to please come to the 
front office by Wednesday March 24 as the raffle 
will start on Monday March 29 through to April 1, 
the last day of term.

Easter Hat Parade
In Week 10 we will be holding an Easter Hat Pa-
rade for all of our K-2 students. Notes will come 
home with further information in regard to times 
and dates. We are looking forward to being able to 
host and celebrate events such as this back in our 
schools again. 

PBL Rewards Day
This rewards day will be held on Wednesday March 
23. All students will have the opportunity to cash in 
their Lori tokens for a reward of their own choice. 
The PBL rewards have been chosen by our PBL 
Kids’ Team and they all look fun and exciting to 
be a part of. A note will come home to all families 
about these rewards so you can discuss the  
options with your child/ren. Congratulations to all 
of the children for a great term and well done to all 
of the students who have earnt themselves a huge 
amount of Lori rewards to spend or to save up for 
later in the year.

COVID Update
This week the Department of Education lifted many 
restrictions in our school and it is wonderful to be 
able to invite our parents and carers back on site. 
We do remind everyone that we are still expected 
to follow COVID safe practices, including social 
distancing between adults of 1.5m. Some level of 
restrictions and guidelines will remain in place for 
schools for some time and we remind everyone 
that if visiting our school, you are still expected 
to sign in. Kindergarten and Year 1 students will 
be brought to the courtyard each afternoon and 
parents may pick them up from here at 2:55pm or 
at either of the gates if this is preferred. If you are 
a parent helper in the classroom, please visit the 
front office and fill out the necessary paperwork 
prior to entering the classroom. It is still important 
that we all remain vigilant in implementing COVID-
safe practices in our schools and workplaces and
we thank you for your ongoing support and  
patience.

Parent Teacher Interviews
We will be holding face to face parent teacher 
interviews from Week 1 Term 2, Tuesday 20th April 
until Week 2 Term 2, Friday 30th April. If you would 
like to meet with your child’s teacher please ensure 
that you choose a time and date that suits you 
once we open our online bookings. The SENTRAL 
portal will be open for bookings from Thursday 
March 25. If you have not received a portal key 
please contact the front office. A link will be sent 
out on Facebook and in next week’s newsletter on 
how to make a booking next week.

Year 6-7 High School
Expression of Interest
Forms for 2022
Every Year 6 student would have received an  
Expression of Interest form for parents to add  
family details and check the local high school is 
correct. This is just an expression of interest  
required from the Department of Education and an 
opportunity to apply for any out of area requests. 
You DO NOT need to know exactly where your 
child will be attending High School, it is just an 
expression of interest and an indication as to how 
many students may be attending each school.

If you have any questions please ask your child’s 
teacher or phone the front office. Please ensure 
that these forms are returned by March 19. Thank 
you to all of the families who have already  
completed these forms and returned them to 
school.

Rumbalara WOW
(Wiping Out Waste)
On Wednesday, 10 March a team from Rumbalara 
Environmental Centre visited our school to  
undertake a waste audit as part of the WOW  
initiative. We collected all our waste from the  
previous day and with a dedicated team in the 
morning session sorted, grouped and weighed 
the contents. All the students in the school were 
amazed when we went through the data and did 
the Maths! In the afternoon some of our older 
members of the PBL Kids Team began an action 
plan to wipe out the waste. Lisa from Rumbalara 
said that we were the best team that she had 
worked with. I congratulate the students on giving 
their Personal Best. We look forward to  
implementing some new strategies to reduce  
waste at our school.
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NAPLAN
Year 3 and 5 students
All students in Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the 
annual NAPLAN tests in reading, writing,  
conventions of language and numeracy in May this 
year. The assessment provides parents and carers 
with an understanding of how individual students 
are performing at the time of the tests. NAPLAN 
is just one aspect of a school’s assessment and 
reporting process and it does not replace ongoing 
assessments made by teachers about student  
performances. Please see information attached in 
this newsletter in regard to this assessment and 
please talk to your child’s teacher if you have any 
questions or concerns.

Scripture and Ethics
Yesterday, Scripture and Ethics classes began for 
the year. K- 2 classes are held between 10:15 – 10:55 
and 3 – 6 classes will operate from 11:35 – 12:15 each 
Thursday for the remainder of the year.
At our school we have approved providers for 
Combined Churches and Catholic denominations 
to operate classes in Scripture. Children have been 
placed in a group according to last year’s  
arrangements. Students not attending Scripture 
classes will be provided with supervised  
alternative, meaningful activities which may include 
reading, private study and homework. 
A parent/carer may at any time notify the school 
in writing that they wish to change their decision. 
Kindergarten students have been placed  
according to their enrolment information. In 2021, 
Special Education in Ethics (SEE) has been  
provided as an option for parents/carers of  
Kindergarten students who do not wish for their 
children to attend Scripture classes. Ms Tisa, a 
trained teacher of Primary Ethics, the Department 
of Education’s authorised provider of SEE, has  
volunteered to take a Kindergarten class in Ethics 
at Kariong PS this year. To extend the Ethics  
program beyond the Kindergarten class, volunteers 
are needed with training and support provided by 
Primary Ethics. Visit www.primaryethics.com.au 
or contact Carey Francis on carey.francis@prima-
ryethics.com.au for more information.

P&C Meeting    
Our next P&C meeting is this coming Monday 
March 15 at 7pm. We will be holding our Annual 
General Meeting prior to the commencement of 
the general business meeting. All positions will be 
available for nominations and everyone is welcome. 
Please come along especially if you would like to 
be a part of the executive committee. 

Gymnastics Term 2
Next week, all students in Years 2-6 will bring home 
a note in regard to a gymnastics program being  
offered next term. The Sport in Schools team  
include a diverse range of specialised teachers and 
instructors, with the majority of their staff qualified 
PD/H/PE teachers and gymnastics certified  
coaches (including high performance coaches). 
If you would like your child to attend these sessions 
please complete the permission note and return 
this to the front office before the due date. This is 
not compulsory and students who choose not to 
attend these lessons will be provided with alternate 
sport activities. 

As mentioned earlier there are many events  
occurring over the next 3 weeks and I would like to 
remind parents to keep an eye out for notes so no 
one misses out on these exciting events. 

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend and I look 
forward to seeing everyone on Monday ready for 
another busy week.

Swimming Carnival
Presentation
Next Friday we will be acknowledging our
swimming champions at a special assembly from 
9:15am in the school hall. For those parents and 
friends attending please remember to sign in and 
follow COVID guidelines. Congratulations to all of 
our swimmers and I look forward to seeing lots of
photos in next weeks newsletter.

By TONI SKINNER 
Kariong Public School

Principal
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Our students really enjoy participating in the Com-
monwealth Bank School Banking program and to 
keep this program running we need your help. 

The program requires a volunteer School Banking 
Co-ordinator to facilitate the banking and 
distribution of school banking rewards. The School 
Banking is processed at the same time each week 
and will only take a small amount of your time. The 
Commonwealth Bank will provide support in how 
to run the program. Your help with the program 
will greatly benefit students as they practise saving 
skills and also help our school with fundraising.

As part of volunteering you are eligible to receive a 
Certificate of Attainment that details the activities 
that you are involved in. For example: cash
handling, program facilitation, account
reconciliation and more. 

Currently, School Banking day is Thursday.
Changes to the day can be discussed based on the 
volunteer’s availability

If you are interested in volunteering for this great 
program, please contact the school office.

Can you volunteer? We need 
your help with the School 
Banking program!

P & C Easter Raffle

The P&C will be holding an Easter Raffle to raise 
funds to assist the school.  Tickets went home to 
each family for purchase and are $1 each or $10 
per book of 10 tickets.  Tickets and money should 
then be returned to the office no later than Friday, 
26 March 2021.  If you would like more tickets, 
there are some extra tickets in the Office.

Prizes will be made up from donations gratefully 
accepted at the School Office up until Wednesday 
24 March 2021.

If you are able to assist with prize wrapping, which 
will take place from 9:00am on Wednesday 24 
March 2021, please contact Kylie Stephenson on 
0411 254 230.  Any time you can spare will be very 
much appreciated.

The Easter raffle draws will take place each day 
and winners will be announced from Monday 29th 
March through to Thursday 1st April at morning 
assembly.

Kariong Public School P&C

Harmony Day Celebrations
A special reminder that next week is Harmo-
ny Week. We are celebrating Harmony Day on 
Wednesday 17th March is at Kariong Public School. 
Everyone is encouraged to wear something orange 
or a traditional outfit from another country. Please 
note this is not a Mufti Day event and there is no 
gold coin donation required.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



Item categories

Helpful Hints

Online Enrolment

Online Payments

Items that can be paid include voluntary school 
contributions, subject contributions, excursions, 
sales to students and creative and practical arts 
activities (these include band, drama and dance). 
There is also a category called ‘Other’ to cover 
items not covered in the previous headings, ‘Oth-
er’ can be used to make a complete payment of a 
school Statement of Account.
 
When you access the $ Make a payment you must 
enter:
•	 the student’s name
•	 date of birth
These details are entered each time you make a 
payment as student information is not held within 
the payment system.

You have the ability to check and change any de-
tails of the payment before the payment is pro-
cessed. Receipts can be emailed and/or printed.

•	 If a POP payment is made before 6pm, your 
payment will be processed on the next day’s 
school statement.

•	 If it is made after 6pm, the school will be noti-
fied two days later.

•	 Please ensure that on your child’s permission 
note, you fill in the section for POP which will 
require the receipt number.

•	 At the bottom of every note that requires pay-
ment, there is a section for cash, cheque, and 
Payment On Line, for your convenience.

•	 Please do not make payments for uniforms on 
this site.  The Uniform Shop is privately run and 
their website for ordering is: gtschool.com.au.

We are excited to announce the roll out of the 
new Online Enrolment System. The Online Enrol-
ment System is designed to provide flexibility for 
our parents to submit an enrolment application 
online and at the time that best suits you. The 
application can be accessed on all browsers and 
mobile devices including iOS and Android. 

The online application process is currently re-
stricted to:
•	 Enrolments into local schools only
•	 Children who are Australian citizens, 	  
•	 New Zealand citizens or permanent residents
Children who live in NSW.

We offer our support and encourage you to com-
plete your application to enrol online. If, however, 
you do not feel comfortable completing an appli-
cation online, a paper copy will be available for 
collection from our front office or can be down-
loaded from the Department’s going to a public 
school site.

Further information about online enrolment can 
be found on our school website under the ‘En-
rolment’ tab. If you require further information, 
please call Kariong Public School on 024340 
1885.

It is very easy for parents to make online pay-
ments to the school via a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using 
either a Visa, MasterCard credit or debit card, 
and can be made via computer, tablet or mobile 
phone.  This is a secure payment system hosted 
by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card 
details are captured in a secure manner; these 
details are not passed back to the school.  The 
DoE preferred method for all money coming into 
the school is the Payment On-Line facility (POP) 
through the school’s website: Kariong-p.school@
det.nsw.edu.au.

REMINDER ABOUT MONEY COLLECTING PROCEDURES:
All cash money sent to the school is to be 
brought to the Administration Office and placed 
into the letterbox slot that is on the front wall 
near the counter. This will allow payments to 
be placed securely, even when the office is not 
open. Please do not leave money on the count-
er. We ask that the envelope be marked with 
your child’s name, class and what the payment 
is for, to allow the payment to be processed. 
The office staff will administer all money and a 
receipt will be issued to the family, which will go 
to the student’s class teacher to send home. This 

procedure ensures better handling of all monies 
and reduces disruption to teachers and students.  
We provide a variety of ways to make payments 
within the school, to make it easier for families and 
alleviate some students bringing large amounts of 
money to school. EFTPOS payments may be pro-
cessed at the Administration Office between hours 
8.30am – 3.00pm. We no longer are permitted to 
take EFTPOS over the phone. For any enquiries 
regarding the online payment process, please con-
tact Kariong School Administration Office.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 5
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News – This week in Library, students were shown 
how to register books they have read/been read 
on the Premiers Reading Challenge. Now that they 
have been shown, they should be able to keep 
track of their books throughout the year. For our 
younger students, parents/carers might be able to 
help. Here’s how: 

1.	 Go to the PRC website https://online.det.nsw.
edu.au/prc/home.html

2.	 Students logon with their DET login
3.	 Go to Student Reading Records and add books 

via the search box at the top or via the age 
appropriate booklists

Just a reminder, the challenge ends on Friday Au-
gust 20, 2021. Students in K-2 must read 30 books 
and students in 3-6 need to read 20 books. Each 
group can register as many as 5 free choice books. 
Happy reading!
 		

“I liked how on every page it 
expressed her feelings and 
there was always one little 

bit of happiness … I didn’t like 
how there was mostly sad 

stuff, not good stuff.”
– Lily D (5/6D)

“I really liked the creativity of the book and how 
it’s written. It might be difficult to understand it the 
first time you read it.”
-Hunter Q-J (5G)

“I really liked how it had a deeper meaning to it 
and it wasn’t just reading along and seeing what 
was above the surface. You had to actually look 
further into it and find the deeper meaning. I didn’t 
like that it was kind of hard to interpret … If you are 
hearing it for the second time, you’d understand it 
more. It’s a really good book!”
-Juliet A (6G)      

                                            

Unl        cking the L ibrary
with Mr. Brown

This Week’s Library Riddle
This Week’s Library Riddle – In Roald Dahl’s novel 
‘Matilda’, what is the name of Matilda’s headmis-
tress? 

Book Reviews

‘The Red Tree’
by Shaun Tan 

PBL Update
At Kariong Public School, we show respect, re-
sponsibility and strive to do our personal best. 
During PBL lessons this week, students have been 
learning about being respectful, responsible and 
doing their personal best during Scripture and 
Ethics lessons and when in the Quiet Area.

This week’s PBL Focus has been:
Scripture/Ethics and The Quiet Area

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



Our new Multimedia and Art Space

This year we have established a Multimedia and 
Art space that has already been used to make 
two videos – one about our Acknowledgement to 
Country and another about Harmony Day. Both 
videos will soon be available on our school web-
site. 

The Multimedia and Art space has a large green 

We are very fortunate to have this new and
exciting teaching/learning space. We hope to run 
some parent workshops in the room later in the 
year. If you would like some more 
nformation or would like to contribute to the work 
of the Kariong Public School Media Team, please 
contact Dr Gai McMurtrie on
gai.mcmurtrie@det.nsw.edu.au

Here are some images of students working in the 
room with members of our media team.
Mr Stephen Rutherford (Media Officer)and
Dr Gai McMurtrie (Teacher).

By Dr GAI McMURTRIE 
Kariong Public School

Teacher

screen, special lights, a set of iPads, tripods for 
iPads and 4 computers with double screens so that 
students and teachers can comfortably and effec-
tively use programs such as Adobe InDesign and 
Premier Pro.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 7
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Harmony Week is a time to celebrate Australian 
multiculturalism and the successful integration 
of migrants into our community. Australia is one 
of the most successful multicultural countries in 
the world and we should celebrate this and work 
to maintain it. The message of Harmony Week is 
everyone belongs. It is about inclusiveness, respect 
and belonging for all Australians, regardless of 
cultural or linguistic background, united by a set of 
core Australian values.  Here at Kariong PS, we are 
looking forward to continuing our support of this 
wonderful initiative. 

The canteen will be offering a variety of different 
foods from various countries which your child can 
order. On Wednesday 17th March, students are 
encouraged to wear their traditional cultural dress. 
Those who do not have a cultural dress can wear 
orange. Students will participate in lesson plans 
that will have a diversity focus. We invited students 
from Non-English speaking backgrounds to bring 
something significant that symbolises their cul-
ture/country. A PowerPoint presentation has been 
created and will be shared across the entire school. 
Such celebrations create opportunities for all of us 
to think, talk about and recognise how our differ-
ences make Australia a great place to live.

We would like to invite any family members who 
would like to visit the school as a guest speaker to 
contact Ms Glare via the school office. A visit to a 
class can then be arranged. Your visit would be a 
highly valued learning experience for the students.

Why orange?

Traditionally, orange signifies social communica-
tion and meaningful conversations. It also relates 
to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of 
mutual respect.

Facts and figures

Here are some fascinating statistics about Austra-
lia’s diversity:
•	 Nearly half (49 per cent) of Australians were 

born overseas or have at least one parent 
who was

•	 We identify with over 300 ancestries
•	 Since 1945, more than 7.5 million people have 

migrated to Australia
•	 85 per cent of Australians agree multicultural-

ism has been good for Australia
•	 Apart from English, the most common lan-

guages spoken in Australia are Mandarin, 
Arabic, Cantonese, Vietnamese, Italian, Greek, 
Tagalog/Filipino, Hindi, Spanish and Punjabi

•	 More than 70 Indigenous languages are spo-
ken in Australia.

(These facts are taken from ABS 2016 Census 
Data. Check out the Australian Bureau of Statis-
tics website).

We all look forward in celebrating Harmony Day. 

Ms Glare
EAL/D Teacher

What is Harmony Day?

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



People Bouncing Back

If you are resilient you will be able to cope rea-
sonably well with difficult situations and things 
that go wrong and then ‘bounce back’. Through-
out life, children will need skills and attitudes to 
help them to bounce back. They will encounter 
everyday challenges such as making mistakes, 
falling out with a friend, moving house or school 
and losing in a sports competition.

Many will also face challenges such as adapting 
to family break ups, a step-family, the illness or 
death of a family member, or being bullied. Peo-
ple bouncing back is the Curriculum Personal 
Development Unit that teaches children the 10 
Bounce Back! statements. Students at KPS will be 
using this acronym throughout the school year to 
remind them that we can all BOUNCE BACK from 
difficulties and challenges.

Be kind to yourself!

Mrs Hoyle 
SEL Co-ordinator

For younger children, the simpler coping state-
ments in BOUNCE are taught, but ‘bouncing back’ 
from a setback, a mistake and bad times is still 
referred to.

Bad feelings always go away again.

Other people can help you feel better if you talk 
to them.

Unhelpful thinking makes you feel more upset 
Think again.

Nobody is perfect – not you and not others.

Concentrate on the things that are still good 
when things go wrong.

Everybody has unhappy times sometimes, not 
just you.

Social and Emotional Learning at KPS

Bounce Back! stands for:

Bad times don’t last. Things always get better. 
Stay optimistic.

Other people can help if you talk to them. Get a 
reality check.

Unhelpful thinking makes you feel more upset. 
Think again.

Nobody is perfect – not you and not others.
Concentrate on the positives (no matter how 
small) and use laughter.

Everybody experiences sadness, failure, hurt, 
rejection and setbacks sometimes, not just you. 
They are a normal part of life. Try not to person-
alise them.

Blame fairly. How much of what happened was 
due to you, to others and to bad luck or circum-
stances?

Accept what can’t be changed (but try to change 
what you can change first).

Catastrophising exaggerates your worries. Don’t 
believe the worst possible picture.

Keep things in perspective. It’s only part of your 
life.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 9
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GOSFORD TAILORING
UNIFORM SHOP

Take a look at our FaceBook Page:
kps uniformshop.
Note the Uniform Shop is owned by Gosford Tailor-
ing.
The ONLINE shop to order uniforms is:
gtschool.com.au. Payment through this site is via
Paypal or credit card. Please do not make pay-
ments to the school website for uniforms.
Orders will be available the next day that the Uni-
form Shop is open. If you are unable to pick
up at that time, items will be available for collec-
tion from the school office.

Payments can be made with cash or Eftpos at the 
Uniform Shop or Paypal/Credit Card if ordering 
online.

OPENING TIMES
Tuesdays and Thursdays,
8:30am to 9:30am

CHANGE OF DETAILS
If you have changed your phone numbers, address 
or  emergency contact numbers, please phone the 
school office (4340 1885) or send a note to the 
office with updates. You can also email changes to:  
kariong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au.

Are you receiving our newsletter by email?  
If not, please contact the office.

PLEASE NOTE:  Payments to the Uniform Shop 
need to be made to:  gtschool.com.au as it is pri-
vately owned and NOT through school POP. 
Thank you.

If your child has a medical condition and you hav-
en’t completed forms with the office, please also 
contact the office.

IF YOUR CHILD HAS ASTHMA AND CARRIES 
THEIR OWN PUFFER,  PLEASE ENSURE THE 
OFFICE HAS A SPARE PUFFER FOR YOUR CHILD.

 
 

 

Merit Awards 
Clara W 

KD 
Kendall M 

KD 
Luis M 

KH 
Victoria G 

KH 
Lucas B 

KM 
Matilda B 

KM 
Grace W 

KW 
Isaac S-W 

KW 
Maila W-S 

1G 
Lucas J 

1G 
Shiwon P 

1G 
Cooper L 

1G 
Kiarna F 

1J 
Xavier R-H 

1J 
Travis L 

1J 
Myla W 

1J 
Olivia J 

1T 
Travis C 

1T 
Elroy C 

1T 
Evie G 

1T 
Aiden B 

2M 
Andrew B 

2M 
Charlotte M 

2M 
Abigail L 

2M 
Ruby L-W 

2D 
Roy K 

2D 
Heidi A-H 

2D 
Dakota A 

2D 
Madison D 

2K 
Giselle P 

2K 
Bella M 

2/3F 
Shreyan T 

2/3F 
Alice C 

2/3F 
Jake M 

4/5F 
Brandon K 

4/5F 
Baylii O 

4/5F 
Jack S 
4/5F 

Ruby B 
5G 

Sophie L 
5G 

Jett T 
5G 

Owen G 
5G 

Lili H 
5/6D 

Bailey P 
5/6D 

Cassidy R 
5/6D 

Sam F 
5/6D 

Zane E 
6G 

Kade W 
6G 

Jasmine G 
6T 

Paige H 
6T 

Noah F 
6T 

Benji H 
6T 
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Beetroot hummus
Cauliflower nuggets
Healthy apple crumble
For more autumnal recipes 
 visit healthylunchbox.com.au

AUTUMN FRUIT AND VEG.

Try these delicious recipes!

Nutrition Snippet

healthylunchbox.com.au

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 11
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CHOP UP FRUIT AND VEG.

Nutrition Snippet

healthylunchbox.com.au

Kids are more likely to eat fruit and veg if
they are chopped and ready to eat!

Check out other top tips on how to encourage
your kids to eat more fruit and veg at:
healthylunchbox.com

NAPLAN Online –  
information for parents 
and carers 

2021
Your child will do the NAPLAN tests 
online 
Federal, state and territory education ministers agreed 
that all schools will gradually transition from the current 
paper-based NAPLAN to NAPLAN Online in order to 
provide a better and more precise assessment that is 
more engaging for students. 

State and territory education authorities will determine 
when their schools move online. The current plan is for 
all schools to transition to NAPLAN Online by 2022. 

One of the main benefits of NAPLAN Online is tailored 
(or adaptive) testing, in which the test presents questions 
of higher or lower complexity depending on a student’s 
performance.  

Tailored (or adaptive) testing is designed to assess a 
wider range of student abilities and to measure student 
achievement more precisely. Your child should not be 
concerned if they find questions more challenging than 
usual; they may be taking a more complex test pathway. 
A student’s overall NAPLAN score is based on the number 
and complexity of questions they answer correctly.  

Why do students do NAPLAN?
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and
Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses literacy and numeracy 
skills that are essential for every child to progress 
through school and life. 

Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual 
NAPLAN tests in reading, writing, conventions of 
language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
numeracy.  

The assessment provides parents and schools with an 
understanding of how individual students are performing 
at the time of the tests. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a 
school’s assessment and reporting process – it does not 
replace ongoing assessments made by teachers about 
student performance.  

NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities 
and governments with information about how education 
programs are working and whether young Australians 
are achieving important educational outcomes in literacy 
and numeracy. 

What does NAPLAN assess? 
NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that 
students are learning through their regular school  
curriculum. All government and non-government  
education authorities have contributed to the 
development of NAPLAN materials.  

Students are assessed on the same literacy and 
numeracy curriculum content, regardless of whether 
they complete the tests online or on paper. Results for 
both formats can be reported on the same NAPLAN 
assessment scale. 

To find out more about NAPLAN Online, visit nap.edu.au 

What can I do to support my child?
On its own, NAPLAN is not a test that can be studied 
for and students are not expected to do so.

You can support your child by reassuring them that 
NAPLAN is just one part of their school program, and by 
reminding them on the day to simply do their best.  

ACARA does not recommend excessive preparation for 
NAPLAN or the use of services by coaching providers. 

Ensuring students are familiar with using devices, typing 
on them and navigating through programs is a part of 
student learning and a requirement of the Australian 
Curriculum from the first year at school.  

NAPLAN Online is not a test of keyboard skills. There 
are variations in how fast and well a student can type – 
just as there are variations in how fast and well a 
student can write by hand. Year 3 students will 
complete the writing test on paper.  

Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the types 
of questions in the tests and will provide appropriate 
support and guidance.  

See the types of questions and related functionalities 
available in the NAPLAN Online assessment at 
nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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NAPLAN Online –  
information for parents 
and carers 

2021
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What can I do to support my child?
On its own, NAPLAN is not a test that can be studied 
for and students are not expected to do so.

You can support your child by reassuring them that 
NAPLAN is just one part of their school program, and by 
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NAPLAN Online is not a test of keyboard skills. There 
are variations in how fast and well a student can type – 
just as there are variations in how fast and well a 
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complete the writing test on paper.  

Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the types 
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available in the NAPLAN Online assessment at 
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NEW Childcare Services at
Kariong Public School

Outside of School Hours Care & Vacation Care

Coast Community Connections is pleased 
to announce in partnership with the 
Kariong Primary School community a 
brand-new childcare service for students, 
conveniently  located on the grounds of 
Kariong Public School. 

Before & After School Care Weekdays 
between 6:30am - 9:00am, 3:00pm - 6:30pm

Vacation Care
7:00am - 6:30pm during school holidays

For Bookings
Please contact Teresa Read on 0413 849 927
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Bek and Nat

 We would like to welcome Bek and Nat back on the floor
working alongside your gorgeous children 
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Wiseberry Real Estate
7 4-8 Mitchell Dr, Kariong
t: 0423 863 843 e: kariong@wiseberry.com.au

Colour In and Win!
$50 Egg-cellent hamper full of Easter Goodness 

To Enter:
1. Download a stencil from our facebook page or by 
scanning the QR code below.
2. Have your budding artist colour in the picture 
3. Take a photo and email, text or post it to the details 
below.  
*T&C’s apply

*Entry closes 31/3/21 5pm & winner will be drawn 1/4/21. 
*To be eligible you must complete question on the stencil name, number, address
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